
 

 

Thanks for your patience while we carry out this important work - The KiwiRail team. 

 

 

  

 

Rail Network Rebuild 

PARNELL WEEKEND DAY AND NIGHT RAIL WORKS    July 2025  

Dear neighbour, 

KiwiRail is continuing to rebuild and upgrade Auckland’s rail network to make 

train travel more resilient and reliable and to prepare the network for the more 

frequent trains the City Rail Link (CRL) will bring when it opens next year. We 

are undertaking major track works in Parnell to prepare for CRL.   

On alternate weekends (see left) from late July until late September, we 

will be upgrading drainage in the rail corridor near your property – 

between the hours of 6am to 6pm. Parnell Station and Sarawia Street, 

Newmarket, will be used as access points for our vehicles.  

This Rail Network Rebuild (RNR) work will make the rail network more resilient 

to weather events. To find out more visit kiwirail.co.nz/aklrailrebuild. 

 

 

What we are doing: 

The RNR programme is improving rail’s reliability, allowing for more frequent trains 

and improving the ride for passengers. It involves the following steps: 

• Using small excavators to dig alongside tracks to install drainage pipes 

• Specialist trucks to remove excavated material and backfill excavations 

• Final tidy up of work areas and around the two access points.  

  

 Upcoming dates 

Construction work: 6am-
6pm Saturdays & Sundays: 

 

• Saturday 26 July – 
Sunday 27 July 2025 

 

• Saturday 9 August – 
Sunday 10 August 2025 

 

• Saturday 23 August – 
Sunday 24 August 2025 

 

• Saturday 20 September 
– Sunday 21 September 
2025 

 
 

 

Find out more 

If you have any queries about our 

work, contact our Community 

Engagement Team via 

contactus@kiwirail.co.nz or  

0800 801 070 ext 43042. 

To receive future work 

notifications by email, send your 

address with your details to the 

contacts above. 
 

 

 

 
 

 



What this means for you 

During this work there may be noise, dust, vibrations and lights needed to keep the workers safe. Our teams are mindful 

that they are working in residential areas and will do their best to keep the disruption to a minimum. However, despite their 

efforts this work may cause you some disturbance and we apologise in advance for this.  

There will also be increased vehicle movements near Parnell Station and Sarawia Street so please take extra caution when 

in these areas. Work areas and these two access points are shown in the map below: 

 

  

Alongside this work to upgrade drainage, KiwiRail will continue cleaning the inside of Parnell Tunnel, which links 

Newmarket Station to Waitematā Station (Britomart). When cleaning is completed, the team will then make necessary 

repairs inside the tunnel. Arrangements for this work are still being made; we will inform you of them closer to the time.   

To learn more about where KiwiRail is working, visit: https://www.kiwirail.co.nz/our-network/our-regions/amp/upcoming-

work/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks for your patience while we carry out this important work - The KiwiRail team.   

LOCATION OF PARNELL RAIL WORKS    

Access points 

Drainage sites 

Parnell Tunnel 


